
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
We the undersigned representatives of civil society organizations and social movements, 
  
Seeking to protect the United Nations historic recognition of the Human Right to water and 
Sanitation by the General Assembly and Human Rights Council through resolutions 
A/Res/64/292  and A/HRC/15/L/14 respectively, 
  
Concerned by European Union amendments to the UNCSD Zero Draft text which seeks to 
remove recognition of the Human Right to Water and Sanitation, 
  
Call upon all UN Member States, including those of the European Union, to respect their 
legally-binding obligations to respect, protect and fulfill the Human Right to Water and 
Sanitation as embodied in the two cited resolutions, the UN Declaration of Human Rights, 
the Convenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, the Convenant on Civil and Political 
Rights and all other relevant international laws, treaties, covenants or declarations, 
  
We further demand that the negotiations for Rio+20 and the proposed Green Economy not 
lead to increased violations of the Human Right to Water and Sanitation through the 
introduction of mechanisms designed to implement markets, property rights and trading 
regimes for water. 
  
We call upon all UN Member States to work with civil society and social movements to 
create the water ‘Future We Want’ which must include respect for water as a human right, 
public trust and commons. 
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